October 14, 2010

- The Russell Springs City Council held their regular monthly meeting this date at 6:00
p-m. at City Hall. In attendance were Jeanne Hudson, Jeramy Coffey, Richard Roy, Bob
Lindenmyer, Louis & Tonya Stargel, Elaina Andrews, Kim Graham, John Thompson,
Claradon Wilson, Janice Blair, Amy Shirley, Chasity Shirley, Matthew DeHart, Ray
Barrett, Lisa Mann, Ricky Barnes, Eric Selby, David Blakey, Timmy Hudson, Athena
Cooper, Hollis DeHart and Wendy Burton. Mr. Lillard Pettyjohn arrived at 6:20 p.m.

1.

Mayor Hollis DeHart called the meeting to order.

David Blakey made the motion to change the September 28 minutes
under number 3 to read (maximum) instead of minimum. Ray Barrett
seconded the motion. Motion carried 6-0.

Mayor DeHart stated that 250 miles of natural gas lines have been laid in
Russell County with 225 customers, nine of those being large users. The
Natural Gas has three bond issues of $500,000. each which are funded by
grant funds. The Natural Gas is audited every year. The Natural Gas
Authority will be a shot in the arm for both cities and Russell County
Fiscal Court as more and more people hook on. Also a check in the
amount of $25,000. was delivered to City Clerk earlier in the week.

Lisa Mann made the motion to pay the bills. Timmy Hudson seconded
the motion. Motion carried 6-0.

Mayor DeHart informed the Council that everyone had accepted the 2010-
2011 911 agreement but Russell Springs. Last Friday, Mayor DeHart was
subpoenaed to appear in Court by Amy Mischler on Monday October 11.
After long discussion with Mr. James Faller, Ms. Amy Mischler, our
attorneys and others, the preliminary agreement hearing has been
postponed until later after all voting is accomplished. City of Jamestown,
City of Russell Springs, Ambulance Board will contribute $24,000. each
with the rest being the Russell County Fiscal Court’s part. The City of
Russell Springs will use $24,000 of the Natural Gas money to pay our
part. David Blakey made the motion to accept the 2010-2011 911
agreement. Lisa Mann seconded the motion. Roll call voting with
Timmy Hudson-aye, David Blakey-aye, Eric Selby-aye, Ricky Barnes-
aye, Lisa Mann-aye and Ray Barrett-aye. Motion carried 6-0.

The Council heard the 1* reading of Ordinance 2010-08 Amending the
Small Purchases Provision of Ordinance 2003-13 Model Procurement
Code.

Christmas Parade will be November 26 starting at dusk. Mia Estes will be
the Chairperson.

Kenvie Reese is no longer involved with the Code Enforcement Board.
Mayor DeHart’s recommendation is Charles Gossett. Ray Barrett made
the motion to place Charles Gossett on the Code Enforcement Board.
Eric Selby seconded the motion. Motion carried 6-0.

Mayor DeHart read a Proclamation to the Council and Visitors
commending Coy Edward Comer as an Eagle Scout.



10.

11.

12.

David Blakey stated he had spoken with Aron Houdini with the Haunted
House and hopefully tonight will be a break even night. Many thanks to
Aron Houdini, Don & Lu Shaw, Denver Wilson, Billy Grider and many
others.

Mayor DeHart stated that 18 months ago the City applied for a sidewalk
grant for Maple Street. Hopefully we will advertise for bids soon.

David Blakey asked would the old Police Department be used for the
Haunted House equipment? Ray Barrett asked would the money raised
from the Haunted House be used to purchase new Christmas Lights, a new
Christmas Tree, facades for Main Street?

Motion by Ray Barrett to adjourn. David Blakey seconded the
motion. Motion carried 6-0.
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Hollis DeHart, Mayor
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Wendy Bufton, City Clerk



